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2011-2012 Annual Parish Report

Southminster Parish Council is a council that has 9 members serving the community in Southminster Village and the surrounding area in rural South East Essex.

Who’s Who and What They Do:

Brian Beale: 





Ron Pratt:

Parish Council Chairman




Parish Council Vice-Chairman
Allotment Committee Chairman



Audit Committee
KGVMF Committee Chairman



Planning Committee
Emergency Committee






Dengie Hundred Group of Parish Councils Rep



Passenger Transport Representative





John Anderson:





Terry Cassels:

Parish Councillor





Parish Councillor

Planning Committee Chairman



Audit Committee

Allotment Committee




Footpaths Representative

F.O.S.C.O.S Representative



PCT Health Representative







Neighbourhood Meeting Representative







Kay Maudesley:





Tom McQuillan:


Parish Councillor





Parish Councillor

Planning Committee




Audit Committee Chairman

KGVMF Committee




KGVMF Committee

F.O.S.C.O.S Representative



Memorial Hall Representative

Southminster Volunteers Representative





Collating personal histories of Southminster



Jim Raymen:





Paul Wood:
Parish Councillor





Parish Councillor

Planning Committee




Allotment Committee
F.O.S.C.O.S Representative



Southminster Volunteers Representative
Rachel Aston:







Parish Councillor





Neighbourhood Meeting Representative



Bob Burnham:



Parish Clerk

Responsible Financial Officer

Emergency Committee


Brian Beale: 
District Councillor

Bob Boyce:

County Councillor


Adrian Fluker:
District Councillor

John Whittingdale: 
Member of Parliament

Well, here we are at the end of another year and as in so many walks of life nowadays, to the Parish Council it means even more paper work, reports and questionnaires etc. to file through but apart from this it has been a very busy and fruitful year. The next few paragraphs outline the work that the Parish Council has undertaken throughout the year over and above the general day to day running of the village.

Parish Council Business:

The Councillors that were elected at the elections held on the 5th May 2011 are as follows:

Brian Beale, John Anderson, Terry Cassels, Kay Maudesley, Tom McQuillan, Ron Pratt, Jim Raymen, Paul Wood.

At the Annual Parish Council Meeting on the 9th May, Cllr Beale was nominated and elected as Chairman of the Council for the forthcoming year.  At the same meeting Cllr Pratt was nominated and elected as Vice Chairman of the Council. The remaining members of the Council including the two new members were elected to represent the Council on various committees and organisations. A list of Councillors and council representatives can be viewed either at the Council Offices or on our website. 

The vacancy on the council following the elections was filled using the process of co-option. Rachel Aston was duly elected to the Parish Council at the meeting held in September.

At the Parish Council Meeting in June the Council discussed and approved the Annual Accounts, the internal Auditors Report and the submission to the External Auditor. If you wish to see the Accounts or the current Budget status then go to our website at the link below or call into the office.

http://www.essexinfo.net/southminster-parish-council/files/index?folder_id=3560408
At the Parish Council Meeting held on the 9th January the Council agreed to precept £80,000 for year 2012-13. The Councillors agreed that the cost to the council to run the village continues to rise and with an increase in responsibilities it was felt that this rise was justified. The cost increases this coming year include the forthcoming Jubilee and Olympic celebrations, Southminster in Bloom and the probable cost repercussions due to the Government’s Localism Bill and the changes to the planning regulations. The Council is also planning to employ the MDC park rangers to patrol around the village to look at reducing the antisocial behaviour, litter and dog fouling. 
The rise in the Parish Council precept means that the Parish rates for Band D properties will rise by £16.60 per annum (32p per week). Lower band properties will pay less and higher bands a little more.
The Southminster information centre ‘One Place Southminster’ is now fully open for business in their new building in the High Street Car Park. It has been a long time since toilets have been available in Southminster but thanks to the Parish Council the Public Toilets in the High Street Car Park are now open for use during the opening times of the Information Centre. The Parish Council are pleased they were able to help ‘One Place Southminster’ survive in the village by putting in place a plan to reduce their expenses.

Following the closure of the Post Office in North Street the Parish Council were delighted that all their hard work in searching for a business paid off . The newsagents in the High Street finally agreed to operate a ‘Post Office Local’. The facility commenced in January and hopefully will be fully supported by the village. It is currently on a 12 month trial so it is very important that it is well used.
At the October Parish Council Meeting Cllr Pratt gave an introduction to his proposal that SPC should hold a Southminster in Bloom competition each year. Such competitions in other towns and villages have generally enhanced the environment and restored pride. The Councillors enthusiastically agreed with the proposal with Cllrs Maudesley and McQuillan offering their services to form a working group with Cllr Pratt. Anyone who wishes to be involved with the organisation of this event please contact Cllr Pratt or the Council Office.

The Bank ATM relocation efforts are still on going. Planning permission has now been granted to locate the ATM in the High Street Car Park. As soon as the work to relocate the ATM has been scheduled by Barclays Bank, the recycling bins currently in that location will be moved to a new site just inside the entrance to the King George V Memorial Field.
As part of the Government changes to the planning system the Parish Council are about to initiate a process to develop a Neighbourhood Plan for Southminster. This plan will form the basis of how Southminster Council and residents of the parish would like the village and surrounding area to develop over the next few years. If you would like to be involved in the process then please contact the clerk.

On the evening of the 16th November Southminster Parish Council again overcame stiff opposition from the other Parish and Town Councils of the Dengie and came out victorious and won the Dengie Hundred Group of Parish Councils Annual Quiz Trophy. 

Southminster Parish Council and Maldon District Council are currently looking at what can be done to improve the problem with dog fouling. If you would like to have your say, contact the clerk.

Maldon District Council Park Rangers came to the March Parish Council Meeting and informed the council as to how they operate and what they can achieve. The Council agreed that it would investigate the possibility of utilising their skills and hiring them to patrol the King George V Memorial Field and if possible the streets of Southminster to try and reduce the incidence of antisocial behaviour, be it vandalising property, nuisance behaviour or dog fouling. The Rangers have the power to give out fixed penalty notices and are fully backed up by the Police and the District Council.

As always the Community Payback Workers have been very active this year around the village to help keep the village tidy with the allotments, playing field, playing field roadway and buildings in good order. Thanks were expressed by the council on your behalf for all the good work they have done throughout the year. These workers not only keep our village in good order but also save the Parish Council a great deal of money through free labour which in the end helps reduce the parish rates.

Memory Lane:

It is the Council’s intention to record a social history of Southminster through personal memories.

It is becoming clear that this will be a project that will run for some considerable time.  It is the intention to have an exhibition to display these reminiscences and produce some sort of a publication in the future.

Audit Committee:
The Committee advises the Council on matters relating to:

· The strategic and operational processes for risk assessment and management;

· The assurances required to demonstrate effective corporate governance across all activities of the Council;

· The accounting policies, practices and reporting systems of the Council, including the process of review prior to submission for audit;

· The planned activity of any internal or external audit;

· The adequacy of Council response to any issues identified through audit activity;

· Any other relevant matters as required by the Council or internal or external audit reports.

This year the Audit Committee advised the Council on the Annual Audit Report, the Annual Accounts, KGVMF Rental Agreements, simplified and modified Allotment Rules and Risk Assessments. The committee also reviewed employment issues, financial reporting and insurance quotations.
Planning:

The Parish Council are consulted, to give an opinion, in the process of approving or dismissing applications and hope to give a local voice to Maldon District Council who have the ultimate decision on any planning proposals.

The Planning committee considered thirty one planning applications during the year ranging from small applications to the more complicated conversions and builds. Of the thirty one applications received the committee objected to four, had no objections (with comments) with four, the rest of the applications were supported. Maldon District Council has agreed with all the major decisions reached at the Planning Committee, however, in a few cases Maldon District Council have added differing conditions to approvals.

King George V Memorial Playing Field:

After many months of Parish Council pressure UK Power Networks have nearly finished upgrading the electricity supply to the King George V Memorial Field, Tattersalls and Station Road. Once completed the electricity supply to these areas should meet the required standard and the low voltage problems experienced in recent times should be consigned to history.

The Suppliers of the Outside Gym visited the site on the King George V Memorial Field on a few occasions since its completion to inspect, identify faults and recommend actions to rectify them. Faults that were found were accepted and the supplier agreed that the repairs were necessary and agreed to do the work. The supplier have assured the Council that they will be taking responsibility for, and guaranteed the outside gym for the next four years (excluding vandalism).

Following requests from residents and the youth of the area a football goal has been erected on the playing field near the BMX track.

Events:

All of the spaces in the Council Community Tent at the Southminster Show that was held in July were filled. Pitches were taken by the Dengie Project Trust/OnePlace/Knightswood, Over 50s Forum, Community Railway, Neighbourhood Watch, Outside Gym/Fitsteps, Parish Council, Keep Southminster Tidy, St Leonards Church, F.O.C.O.S and Maldon District Council. The Council would like to thank them for their support and hope you all enjoyed the day. 

The Halloween event was again a success with increased attendance in both the afternoon and evening sessions.  Five Hundred and sixty three children attended the afternoon event accompanied by their parents and grandparents with a further 183 in the evening. You all looked like you were all enjoying yourselves and having a good time. The Parish Council would like to thank you all for your voluntary donations on the gate; you donated £470 towards the cost of the event. If you have any ideas for improvement or wish to help then contact me at the Council Office.

The Council recognise the big part sponsors have in helping to put on such an event. Without their financial backing this event would not go ahead or be as successful. Thanks go to The Parish and Town Councils of the Dengie, Burnham Carnival Committee, Essex Police, Dengie Hundred Round Table, Rotary Club, Burnham & Dengie Review, and a Southminster Resident (who wishes to remain anonymous).

At the January Parish Council meeting the Councillors agreed that the Council should offer to help the local people to liaise with ECC Highways/Police to organise street parties by supplying the information required to proceed. If you have any plans let us know and we will try and help. It was suggested and agreed by the Councillors that the Parish Council should organise an event on the KGVMF to celebrate the jubilee. A working group is to be set up to this end. If you would like to be involved, contact the Clerk at the Council Office.

The Parish Council are organising a ‘Party in the Park’ event on the KGVMF to celebrate the Queen’s Jubilee. The event will be held on Tuesday 5th June 2012 and will be split up into two sessions. The afternoon session will be for families, young and old with fairground rides, entertainers face painting, kids’ races, fancy dress etc. and refreshments courtesy of the WI. The evening event will have a barn dance in a marquee, BBQ and music for the young in the Community Hall. If you would like to be involved, have something to offer or just want to have a table for friends and family in the afternoon to enjoy being together to celebrate contact the Clerk at the Council Office. 

The Southminster in Bloom competition is up and running with an application form in the March issue of the Parish Magazine. Application forms can also be collected from the Parish Council Office. It’s free to enter so I look forward to all the participants having a positive effect on the village.

Allotments:

Work has been undertaken on the allotments this year to maintain them up to a high standard with the large plots split up to make them more manageable and increase the number of plots available. All the available allotments are currently taken with a current waiting list. The Council would like to thank all the Allotment Holders for taking the time to keep both sites tidy and in order.

Village Development:

The litter picking team is up and running with most of the areas of the village covered. However there is always a need to get representatives to keep the village tidy. Litter pickers and Hi-Vis jackets are available and can be collected from the Council office. The team go under the banner Southminster Volunteers’ If you wish to be involved with enhancing the appearance of our village by keeping it clear of litter or wish to help in any other way do not hesitate to contact the Clerk. The Council extends their thanks to the volunteers for all their efforts in keeping Southminster tidy and hopefully free from litter. 

The building work to locate a new community building and youth club on the King George V Memorial Field was completed, on time and within the allocated budget. Anyone who wishes to hire it or any clubs who would like to move to a brand new venue in Southminster, please get in contact with the Clerk at the Parish Council Offices. 

Southminster One Place has now completed their move to the High Street Car Park. One of the by-products of this move is the reopening of the Southminster toilets once again. The Toilets in the High Street Car Park will be controlled by One Place and will be open at the same time during the day that One Place is open. The Parish Council is proud and pleased that they have been able to re-open them to the public.

ECC Highways have completed renovating the area in the High Street that is designated for improvement under the Heritage Environmental Regeneration Scheme. We now have a new circular seat, a notice board, a new litter bin and the relocated Post Box. There is also a tree planted to replace one that was removed a long time ago with planters to brighten up the area on both sides of the road. The Parish Council would like to thank Essex County Council for helping with the funding for the purchase of the notice board and the Maldon District Council Heritage Environmental Regeneration Scheme for funding the changes to the area.

The Parish Council Hall in Queenborough Road and the Community Hall are currently being underutilised at the moment. If you wish to hold an event, be it a special event, children’s party, meeting, a club or association looking for a regular venue then the Parish Hall is at your disposal. Call the Council office to book.

Highways:

Data from our Speed Indicator Device shows that many drivers are still exceeding the speed limit coming into the village via Queens Street and going out of the village via Queens Street. The 30mph limit is in force for safety reasons so for the sake of the all residents of Southminster please ensure that you, the driver, keep to the speed limit. 

The project to move the west bound Bus Stop in the High Street eastwards beyond the Old Rose and Crown to enable a Shelter to be erected has fallen foul of the budget cut backs at Essex County Council. The project is still on the list, so if funding does become available this project could be revived.

General:

At the September Parish Council Meeting Sgt Morley gave a brief outline as to the changes proposed by Essex Police.

The Police will be split into three groups:

- 24 x 7 response team, including traffic, operating out of South Woodham Ferrers.

- Neighbourhood Team, locally operating out of Southminster Police Station.

- Investigative Team.

Southminster Police Station will remain open for at least a year and be opening six days a week, Monday to Saturday between 12 noon and 6pm. The precise number of police and PCSOs operating locally has yet to be agreed. The local police van will be retained and still be used in conjunction with the Dengie Project Trust.

If you have any issues at all you can always contact the Parish Council Offices on 01621 773868, leave a message on the answer machine if there is no reply, call into the office between 9am and Noon each weekday or email southminsterpc@yahoo.co.uk. 

There is also lots of information on our website: www.essexinfo.net/southminster-parish-council
The Parish Council is also on Facebook, have your say. Search ‘Southminster Parish Council’ and like the page.

If you are organising a local event, please let the Council Clerk know and he will add it to the ‘What’s on’ or ‘Notice Board’ area of the Parish Council web site. (www.essexinfo.net/southminster-parish-council).

Plagued by dog fouling: Call Maldon District Council, 01621 854477 or log on to their website at

(www.maldon.gov.uk/LivingHere/EnvironmentalHealth/Animals/Animal+Welfare.htm).

If you wish to start up a Neighbourhood watch scheme please contact the Police or the Parish Council.
Southminster Parish Council usually meets at 7 30pm on the second Monday of the Month, with the exception of August. (Check notices of the meetings on our notice boards and website). The meetings are usually at the Parish Room, Queenborough Road. Members of the public are very welcome to attend and can address the council on agenda items or any issues relevant to Southminster. Agendas for the meeting are displayed on the notice boards at the Parish Room and in the High Street as well as on our website during the week preceding the meeting.

Finally I would like to thank all the Councillors for their continued support throughout the year, without their dedication the council would not function. Last but by no means least I would like to add my personal thanks to Bob Burnham, our Clerk and RFO, for the efficient way he keeps the Parish Council business on track.

Best wishes,

Cllr Brian Beale.





Chairman, Southminster Parish Council


SOUTHMINSTER PARISH COUNCIL


New Parish Room, Queenborough Road, Southminster, Essex.  CM0 7AB


Tel: 01621 773868


Fax: 01621 773868


E-mail: � HYPERLINK "mailto:southminsterpc@yahoo.co.uk" ��southminsterpc@yahoo.co.uk�


Website: www.essexinfo.net/southminster-parish-council




















R Burnham
1 of 6
12-04-16 Annual Parish Report.doc

_1276585594.doc
[image: image1.jpg]()UTHM NSTE-R





[image: image2.png]



          


�







�







�












